
St George’s Day

A happy St George’s day to all.

Today England should be celebrating our freedom out of the EU. England voted
by 53.4% in favour of Leave, with a large 1.921 million vote margin of Leave
over Remain. English voters expected us to be out by now. Once again England
has been let down by UK and EU politics.

The negotiations with the EU have reminded us of the way England’s wishes are
so often ignored or sidelined. There has been no Ministerial or
representative voice of England in the negotiations at a time when the
Scottish government has been most vocal setting out their views on the topic.
The EU itself has always tried to split England up into artificial regions,
and has not wished to hear an independent England view.

I have judged trying to reach a rapid and successful conclusion to the UK’s
exit from the EU is the most important constitutional task confronting us.
Once we are out we do need to revisit the issue of England’s representation.
The Coalition reforms gave us the right to avoid Union legislation placed
upon us against our will. We need next to turn to acquiring the ability to
initiate measures for England without needing a majority in the Union
Parliament, where those issues are devolved to Scotland.
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